Oetober 24, 1539

Dear Maizela,

Many thanke for your letter. As you say "in striet confidence®.
I am not sending your letter to Taylor until you have specifically
given me permieslon, though I imagine that your letter was as much
%o him as to me. As to shaking the confidence of the publio at
large, I think there 1s a very complete anewer as follows|

It would, in any ocase, ba probably a year before anything could
be publisghed on the frequenoy and nature of error in grouping. When
publighed, 1t would be by no msans an alarmiast publiocation, but
presumably a detalled technical study, published in the Annalg of
Eugenics, and, to guard agalnat the rather remote chance of &
Journallst making copy of this, a few clauses of & resssuring nature
could always be put into the aummary.

Actually, any sign of a sorupulous examinetion into grouping
errors and thelir cause would iteelf be the strongest reassuranae
that the publie can have.

Aa I sald before, from our own exparience we are sure that
errora of about the percentage you say do ocour, and should very
much like to know the contributions of technical errore depending

en serum gtrength, lnexperisnce and olerical errors respectively.
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I ghould like you, if you would ococperate, to get in

touch with Miss Young, working with Dr Oliver, Blood Tranagzzzggf
Sutton, and see whether you can give her any infermation to further
the atudy of errors which she has started on the Sutton material.
It 1s possible that Taylor may be able to oarry out some sgpeclial
reteats to e.pplement what has been found out in the course of
routine work, In these hands 1% ls ocertalnly not likely to

develop into an attack on the technique of bolld grouping, or the

activities of the tranafusion aservice.

Ioure sincerely,

(M Mayzels
Bleod Transueon Ser lr'r;:ff

Maidsfone. Jrpp



